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Formula for nostalgia: The “good 
old days” multiplied by a bad 
memory.

— Quips & Quotes
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LACE UP YOUR TRAINERS – Coronado High School Band members are inviting El Paso County residents to their first annual Band 
on the Run mini-K and 5-K fun runs, beginning at 6 a.m., Saturday, June 5, at the iFly indoor skydiving emporium. The CHS Band, 
above, recently played for the memorial services held at the CHS athletic stadium for legendary football coach Don Brooks, who 
coached for nearly three decades at the west side high school.

EL PASO COUNTY – With the 
pandemic woes subsiding as the number 
of COVID-19 virus cases steadily 
decrease in the region, Coronado High 
School (CHS) band members are inviting 
El Paso County residents to join them in a 
community fun run celebration.

 The CHS band is hosting its inaugural 
Band on the Run event that will include 
a Mini-K fun run for beginners and 
youngsters and a 5-K course for avid 
runners. The Mini-K and 5-K fun runs are 
slated to start at 6 a.m., Saturday, June 5, 
at the iFly indoor skydiving emporium, 
which is located at 430 Vin Rambla 
Drive, next to the Top Golf facility near 
Interstate-10 in West El Paso.

As part of the event, band members will 
also be hosting a virtual Mini-K fun run 
and 5-K fun run option for the Saturday 

Coronado HS invites community  
to come run for fun with the band

By Alfredo Vasquez
Special to the Courier

morning activity. All participants will 
receive a specially designed Band on the 
Run t-shirt. Virtual runners will receive 
their t-shirts through the mail.

“We are hosting this event to raise money 
for the 2021 Coronado High School Band 
program,” stated James Smith, CHS band 
director. “This event will help the band 
raise money to pay for new instruments, 
music lesson scholarships, marching 
band show effects, and travel expenses,” 
he noted.

Awards for the different age groups will 
be presented to the “live” run participants 
in the following categories- 14 & under; 
15-19; 20-24; 25-29; 30-34; 35-39; 40-
44; 45-49; 50-54; 55-59; 60-64; and 
participants over 65.

Smith stated that when registering for 
the Saturday morning event, be sure to 
mention if you are signing up to support 
a particular band student… “Be sure to 
enter his or her name while registering,” 
he added.

Registration fee for the morning jog 
is $25 for participants who are 18 years 
and older, and $15 for individuals under 
18 years of age. Registration closes at 
midnight May 21st.

Early Packet pick-up will be available 
from 4 to 7 p.m., Friday, June 4, at the 
Coronado High School Fine Arts building 
parking lot, on Cloudview Drive. Only 
virtual packets for registrants located 
outside of El Paso city limits will be 
mailed. Race day packet pick up will 
be from 6 to 6:45 a.m., with the race 
scheduled to start at 7 a.m.

People interested in participating can 
go to https://runsignup.com/Race/TX/
CoronadoBandontheRun5 to sign up 
online.

The same link can be used for persons 
who are unable to attend the event but 
still want to donate to the band’s cause. 
Businesses interested in being a sponsor 
are encouraged to contact the band 
director, at jmsmith1@episd.org.

Several local area businesses have 
already signed-up to help sponsor the 
event including GECU, Parkhill, The 
PlanitRoom, LubeNGo, Border Town 
Bean Counter, Sterling Property Solutions, 
Sarah Farms, Transamerica, Sonic, 
Jericho, Century 21, Border Therapy 
Services, ERM Consulting, Quality Fruits 
& Veg. Co., Complete Care Partners.

Other business sponsors are: Sky 
Transportation Services, Caring Matters, 
bpsi business products, Heritage 
financial services, NextStep massage and 
bodywork, Santa Fe Village Community, 
SWA, Roto-Rooter, Soutwest finance 
management group, The Breakfast Club, 
Tropical Smoothie Café, Tovar Printing, 
Bluebird Running Co., Texas Electrical 
& Security Communications, Great 
Western land surveying & consulting, 
Clausen Land Surveying, Jobe, Jack in 
the box, Brett Duke Law Firm, Flying 
Colors, Jason’s Deli, Rudolph Chevrolet, 
Youth Opera of El Paso, and El Paso 
Reprographics.

Visit the CHS Band’s FaceBook 
page at https://www.facebook.com/
chsbandontherun for more information.

– Image courtesy Nora Loya

FOR  THE BAND – The money raised from the event will help the band pay for new 
instruments, music lesson scholarships, marching band show effects, and travel 
expenses.

The inheritance
Eight-year-old Lulu of Nashville, 
TN was 88-year-old Bill Dorris’ 
beneficiary when he passed away, 
leaving her $5 million. The lucky dog 
– that’s right, Lulu is a border collie 
– was, indeed, Dorris’ best friend, 
says Martha Burton. Dorris did a lot 
of traveling during his lifetime and 
Burton looked after the pup when he 
was away and so he designated her in 
his will to be the dog’s care giver. A 
conservator, who is managing Dorris’ 
estate reimburses her for the costs of 
Lulu’s care. It is very unlikely that 
those costs could possibly use up 
the dog’s inheritance although Ms. 
Burton jokingly told a reporter that 
she’d like to try. 

– John Grimaldi

Socorro ISD board 
trustees sworn in
Five Socorro Independent School 
District board trustees were sworn in 
at a special board meeting on May 12, 
2021.
•  Pablo A. Barrera is the new District 
5 representative. He is a product of the 
Socorro Independent School District 
and is a graduate of Americas High 
School Class of 2003. Barrera joined 
the United States Marine Corps, in 
which he served for eight years with 
two combat tours – one to Iraq and 
the other to Afghanistan. He was 
honorably discharged as a sergeant 
from the Marine Corps. He worked 
as a federal agent with the federal 
government and retired honorably 
after eight years.
•  Ricardo “Richard” Castellano is the 
new District 3 representative. He was 
born in El Paso and graduated from 
Riverside High School. He has an 
associate degree in liberal arts from 
El Paso Community College and a 
Bachelor of Business Administration 
from the University of Texas at El 
Paso. Castellano is honorably retired 
from the El Paso Police Department 
after 29 years of service at the rank of 
lieutenant.
•  Paul Guerra is the District 4 
representative and is serving his 
fourth term on the board. He is a 
former teacher in Canutillo ISD 
and a graduate of the University of 
Texas at El Paso. He has more than 
20 years of experience in sales and 
management. Currently, he works 
for Insco Distributing as a Territory 
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LEGAL NOTICE

Application has been made 
with the Texas Alcoholic 
Beverage Commission  for 
a Wine and Beer Retailer's 
Permit by The Fire Spot LLC 
dba Rollin’ Smoke BBQ to 
be located at 200 Main St. 
Anthony, El Paso County., 
Texas.  Officers of said LLC 
are:  Jesus Carrasco and  
Joanna Rivera, manager.

WTCC: 05-13-21 and 05-20-21

LEGAL

Village of
Vinton, Texas

PUBLIC
NOTICE 

DUE TO HEALTH 
AND SAFETY 
C O N C E R N S 
RELATED TO THE 
COVID-19 VIRUS 
all Village of Vinton 
Public Meetings 
will be conducted 
virtually through the 
zoom.us platform 
until further 
notice. This is in 
accordance with 
the Texas Attorney 
General’s guidance 
t e m p o r a r i l y 
s u s p e n d i n g 
certain provisions 
of the Texas 
Open Meetings 

Act that allows 
for telephonic or 
videoconference 
meetings.

The procedure for 
joining the meeting 
by telephone or 
computer using 
Zoom will be 
posted on the 
Village of Vinton 
website (vintontx.
govoffice2.com.) 
Scroll down the 
Village of Vinton 
h o m e p a g e 
and select the 
meeting for a 
PDF containing 
i n s t r u c t i o n s , 
links, and access 
numbers. Each 
meeting has a 
distinct link and 
access numbers.

Public hearings will 

Classified Ads
be held at 6:30pm 
on Monday, June 
7, 2021 and 
Wednesday, June 
9, 2021 during the 
Planning & Zoning 
C o m m i s s i o n 
Meeting; and on 
Tuesday, June 15, 
2021 during the 
Regular Council 
Meeting at Vinton 
Village Hall, 436 
E. Vinton Road, 
Vinton, Texas.

The purpose of 
the public hearing 
is to allow any 
interested persons 
to appear and 
testify regarding 
the following item:

1) A request to 
Re-Zone Tracts 
1-B, 1-B-1 and 6B, 
Trinidad Jaquez 

Survey #158 and 
Tract 12-B, Tracts 
12-B-1 and 13, 
Aurelio Delgado 
Survey #173, 
Village of Vinton, 
El Paso County, 
Texas, currently 
in R-1 to RP-1 
zoning.

Those who are 
unable to attend 
may submit their 
views in writing 
to the Village 
Administrator at 
436 E. Vinton Road, 
Vinton, Texas 
79821. Persons 
with disabilities 
that wish to attend 
this meeting 
should contact City 
Hall at (915) 886-
5104 to arrange 
for assistance. 
Individuals who 

require auxiliary 
aids or services for 
this meeting should 
contact City Hall 
at least two days 
before the meeting 
so that appropriate 
arrangements can 

be made.

Andrea N. Carrillo
Village

Administrator

WTCC: 05-20-21
_______________

It makes a difference whether 
it’s a politician or if it’s a TV 
personality who makes a “stupid 
mistake” and says something 
over an open mic. If a TV 
personality does it, it really is a 
“stupid mistake.” The politician 

The GOP takeover
claims it was unintentional, 
as House Minority Leader 
Kevin McCarthy did before he 
appeared on “Fox and Friends” 
recently. But you can bet he 
knew the microphone was live as 
he blurted: “I’ve had it with her. 
You know, I’ve lost confidence.”

The “her” in Kevin McCarthy’s 
case was Liz Cheney, No. 3 in the 
House Republican hierarchy. She 
made the mistake of standing on 
her principles, just like Sen. Mitt 

Romney did. They voted against 
President Donald Trump when he 
was wriggling out of his various 
impeachments. In Cheney’s case, 
she’s been obnoxious about it, 
rankling all of the Republicans 
who sold their souls to Trump, 
which is most of them.

So Democrats are now 
cheering for Cheney, in spite of 
her history as a most intensely 
conservative congresswoman 
from Wyoming, and the daughter 

of Richard Cheney. Yup, that 
Cheney, who not too long ago 
was Vice President Darth Vader 
to every liberal who didn’t 
believe in war. They are also 
rooting for Romney, whose CV 
includes two runs for president. 
His father, George, was also 
a GOP presidential candidate, 
back when GOP meant “Grand 
Old Party.” Now it means 
“Grand Old Purging.” In this 
case it means throwing out and 
up anybody who displeases the 
Don. Romney and Cheney have 
definitely done that. 

In Sen. Romney’s case, it 
meant being booed off the stage 
at a Utah party event where he 
was speaking.

But all eyes are watching the 
House GOP faction as Cheney 
has displeased the Trumpster. 
And that means she is currently 
displeasing his puppet, Kevin 
McCarthy, who flies anywhere 
the wind blows between Mar-a-
Lago and Washington.

Donald Trump is blowing hard 
against Cheney, and for Elise 
Stefanik, the congresswoman 
whose support for Donald Trump 
has been unwavering. 

In case there was any doubt, 
Trump issued a statement: “She 
has my COMPLETE and TOTAL 
Endorsement.”

Stefanik wasted no time 
going on Twitter to remind one 
and all that she has Trump’s 
endorsement: “Thank you 

President Trump for your 
100% support for House GOP 
Conference Chair. We are unified 
and focused on FIRING PELOSI 
& WINNING in 2022!”

But even though Stefanik has 
kissed the Don’s ring, there are 
those in his MAGA circle that 
are bothered by her relatively 
moderate voting record in 
Congress, like arch conservative 
extremist. One right-wing 
publication called her a “neocon 
establishment twit.” But the man 
is on her side, so that settles it.

Meanwhile, Liz Cheney has 
antagonized nearly everyone in 
her party by stating and restating 
and restating again the inescapable 
fact that Donald Trump continues 
the “big lie” tactic in arguing he 
won the election and that Trump 
provoked the deadly Jan. 6 riot. 
In an opinion piece for The 
Washington Post, she argued, 
“The Republican Party is at a 
turning point, and Republicans 
must decide whether we are 
going to choose truth and fidelity 
to the Constitution.”

Millions have already chosen 
to follow Donald Trump’s whims 
rather than risk his calling them 
wimps or, even worse, RINO 
– which, as everybody knows, 
means “Republican in name 
only.” So here we have a man, 
Donald Trump, who started as a 
Republican in 1987, then switched 

See FRANKEN, Page 7

Food for thought By Jane M. Orient, M.D.

Students looking forward to getting 
back to college are getting letters from 
100 to 200 colleges notifying them of a 
new prerequisite: getting fully vaccinated 
against COVID-19. As one letter states, 

this is because of our “our continued 
desire to protect the health and safety of 
our community.” This includes high-risk 
individuals in the surrounding community 
or wherever the students go in the “mass 

m i g r a t i o n ” 
at the end of 
the semester, 
according to 
the American 
College Health 
Associat ion 1 
(ACHA).

The main 

purpose of the requirement is not to protect 
the students themselves. Of all COVID 
deaths, only about 0.1% have been in 
15-to-24-year-olds2. Yet young people 
can suffer death or serious disability after 
getting the jab. (Authorities point out that 
it is not necessarily because of the jab.) 
According to a controversial independent 
analysis, the aggressive Israeli vaccination 
campaign killed more than 200 times as 
many young persons as the coronavirus 
itself3 could have killed during the same 
35-week period.

One of the commenters on the ACHA’s 
recommendation wrote: “It is perfectly 
reasonable for a society to expect its 
members, all of its members, to take up 
such risks on behalf of everyone. Unless 
you plan on putting a bullet in your own 

head on your thirty-ninth birthday, one 
day you will be that elderly person who 
benefits disproportionately from universal 
vaccination. To not accept that risk now, 
yet expect that protection later, would 
make you a hypocrite.”

So much for the parental instinct to 
protect children – instead of using or 
sacrificing them!

We do not know the precise number of 
post-vaccine “adverse events,” because of 
incomplete reporting, or the percentage 
that were caused by the jab and not 
coincidental. But one can see the number 
and types of events reported to the U.S. 
Vaccine Adverse Events Reporting System 
(VAERS4) or the more user-friendly British 

No COVID vax, no college?

See VAX, Page 4
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Joe Biden has a New Deal for 
America’s kids.

He wants to spend more 
than $225 billion on child care 
for infants and toddlers, and 
$200 billion for free, universal 
preschool for 3- and 4-year-olds. 

This is being hailed as a social 
revolution that will finally bring 
the United States in line with 
other advanced democracies. 

In reality, it’s a program that 
shows a pronounced class bias. 
And since it is heedless of the 
experience of other such mass 
programs in the United States 
and around the world, the Biden 
approach is also likely to fail to 
achieve its goals. 

It’s just not true, as the Biden 
program assumes, that parents 
of young children are eager to 
shuttle them off to industrialized 
daycare or pre-K programs. 

An extensive survey for the 
populist think tank American 
Compass found a stark class 
divide in how couples think about 
child care. The survey asked 
couples if they preferred to have 
one parent working full time 
while the other parent provides 
childcare in the home, or to have 
both parents working and using 
childcare full time. One parent 
working was the preference of 
strong majorities of working-
class (68%) and lower-class 

Biden’s child care folly
couples (58%), with a plurality 
of middle-class couples (38%) 
agreeing. Only a plurality of 
upper-class couples preferred the 
childcare option (44%). 

So, Biden is talking about using 
taxpayer dollars to create as a 
default an arrangement that most 
parents would rather avoid. 

Then, there are outcomes. In 
a paper earlier this year for the 
Manhattan Institute, researcher 
Max Eden reviewed the 
literature. 

The programs that have 
produced the most remarkable 
positive outcomes over the years 
tend to be small, expensive, and 
very difficult to replicate. 

On the other side of the ledger, 
there’s the Quebec Family 
Policy. The Canada province 
developed a crash program in the 
late 1990s that rapidly expanded 
childcare with generally 
deleterious effects. Researchers 
found increased behavioral, 
social, and health problems for 
the kids, and interestingly, worse 
outcomes for parents, too. The 
results were, in the words of one 
authoritative study, “striking in 
their consistent indication of a 
substantial negative impact of 
universal child care on children 
in two-parent families.”

The exception in Quebec, per 
another study, was children from 

single-parent families, where 
positive results were “particularly 
large for individuals at the very 
bottom of the distribution.”

The Quebec outcomes, as Eden 
notes, accord with what’s been 
found elsewhere – childcare is 
best for disadvantaged children 
and worst for children from two-
parent families. 

As for pre-K, the largest study 
of Head Start, the federal program 
for low-income children, found 

any early benefits faded by the 
third grade. Other research has 
been more encouraging. But a 
rigorous, randomized control 
study of low-income kids in 
an extensive pre-K program in 
Tennessee showed initial gains 
washed away and then, over time, 
participants had worse academic 
and behavioral outcomes.

The research of James 
Heckman, a Nobel Prize-winning 
economist at the University 
of Chicago that studied one of 
the most successful programs, 
is often cited by advocates of 

the Biden plan. In an interview 
last year, though, Heckman 
stipulated that he has never 
supported universal pre-K. He 
said the benefits of a loving, 
engaged family have never been 

See LOWRY, Page 7
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CryptoQuip
Answer

When someone becomes
dull during the winter,

I guess he could be
jejune in January.

By Lucie Winborne

•  Kim Walker played clique 
leader Heather Chandler in 
the movie “Heathers.” Her 
character was noted for 
stinging one-liners, one of 
which – “Did you have a brain 
tumor for breakfast?” – had 
a tragic echo. Walker died of 
a brain tumor 13 years after 
uttering the line onscreen.

•  The fingerprints of a koala 
are so indistinguishable 
from humans that they have 
occasionally been confused 
at a crime scene.

•  Charles VI of France, aka 
Charles the Mad, believed he 
was made of glass and could 
shatter at any moment. One 
method he used to avoid this 
dire fate involved ordering 
his tailors to sew iron rods 
into his clothing.

•  The world record to remove 
and replace a car engine is 
42 seconds.

•  Rabbit jumping, shin 
kicking, toe wrestling, bog 
snorkeling and aggressive 
sitting are all actual sports.

•  Discarded shoes can take 
up to 1,000 years to break 
down.

•  Jerry Seinfeld was such 
a fan of comic book hero 
Superman that he included 
a reference to the character 
in every episode of his 
eponymous sitcom.

•  It only takes 23 people to 
enter a room to give you an 
even chance that two of them 
have the same birthday. Put 
75 people in the room and 
the chances rise to 99%.

•  The US government trains 
sea lions to find and retrieve 
equipment lost at sea and to 
identify intruders swimming 
into restricted areas. While 
they don’t have sonar like 
dolphins, they do have 
excellent eyesight.

•  In some countries it is not 
illegal to escape prison as 
long as no laws are broken.

Thought for the Day: 
“Teachers open the doors, 
but you must enter by 
yourself.”

– Chinese proverb

(c) 2021 King Features Synd., Inc.

Clint Independent School District
Public Notice

Destruction of Special Education Records
Attention Parents/Guardians, Former Students, 
Eligible (Adult) Students: Special Education 
records collected by the Clint Independent 
School District (CISD) related to the identification, 
evaluation, educational placement, or the provision 
of Special Education services must be maintained 
under state and federal laws for a period of five 
years after Special Education services have ended 
for the student. Special Education services end 
when the student no longer is eligible for services, 
graduates, completes his or her educational 
program at age 22, or moves from the district. 
Clint ISD intends to destroy Special Education 
records of those students that ceased receiving 
services during the school year 2015-2016.

Parents or adult students need to recognize that 
these records may be needed by the student or 
the parent for Social Security benefits or other 
post-school benefits. Records scheduled for 
destruction may be requested no later than the 
end of the work day on June 24, 2021 by emailing 
the CISD Special Education Office at josephine.
angersteinguzman@clint.net.

Distrito Escolar Independiente de Clint
Notificación Pública

Destrucción de los Expedientes
Académicos de Educación Especial

Atención Padres/Tutores, Ex–estudiante, 
Estudiantes (Adultos) Elegibles: Expedientes 
académicos de educación especial que han sido 
recogidos por el Distrito Escolar Independiente 
de Clint (CISD) relacionado con la identificación, 
evaluación, colocación educativa, o la provisión 
de educación especial en el distrito, deben 
mantenerse bajo leyes estatales y federales por 
un periodo de cinco años después de que los 
servicios de educación especial se han terminado 
para el estudiante. Servicios de educación especial 
terminan cuando el estudiante ya no es elegible 
para los servicios, gradúa, completa su programa 
educacional a los 22 años, o se mueve del distrito. 
El Distrito Escolar Independiente de Clint tiene 
intención de mandar los expedientes programados 
para destrucción de el año escolar 2015-2016.

Los padres o estudiantes adultos deben reconocer 
qué estos registros pueden ser necesarios por 
el estudiante o el padre para los beneficios de 
Seguro Social u otros beneficios post-escolares. 
Los expedientes programados para destrucción 
se pueden solicitar a más tardar al final del día de 
trabajo el 24 de junio de 2021 correo electrónico 
a la oficina de educación especial de CISD al 
josephine.angersteinguzman@clint.net

To Advertise Call 852-3235
Archives: www.wtxcc.com

Yellow Card system5. These include 
death, clotting or bleeding problems, 
paralysis, blindness, and miscarriages 
(213 in VAERS as of today).

The long-term adverse events cannot yet be known. The prospect 
of most concern to the young women calling our office is infertility. 
There is no evidence that the products currently available cause 
infertility. And also no evidence that they don’t. There are plausible 
reasons to worry. Viral spike protein has been found in placentas6 
from mothers who gave birth after having COVID. And the spike 
protein itself7, without any virus, can attach to the lining of blood 
vessels and many tissues, and even cross the blood-brain barrier8, 
and wreak havoc.

Getting your own body to make spike protein is what these 
genetically engineered products do. 

Concerning fertility, the one relevant animal experiment9, in 1,273 
Sprague-Dawley rats, showed a numerically lower pregnancy rate, 
but within the facility’s historical range. The rats were not injected 
in early pregnancy when organs are forming, to check for birth 
defects.

There are thousands of reports of menstrual irregularities10, though 
these are not officially recognized as side effects, and many things 
including anxiety can affect the menstrual cycle. There are worries 
disseminated in social media but debunked by fact-checkers that 
menstrual problems and other effects can result from contacts with 
vaccinated persons.

The vaccine-induced spike proteins are supposed to stay attached 
to your cells and cause your body to make antibodies that will 
recognize the virus. Can they be shed into the environment and picked 
up by others by contact or inhalation? I don’t know of a mechanism. 
But it seems odd to me that the Pfizer experimental trials11 not only 
excluded women who were or might soon become pregnant, but also 
required men to abstain or use a condom for 28 days post injection. 
Just FDA bureaucracy and “abundance of caution”?

There is no abundance of caution in forcing this product onto 
students entering their prime reproductive years. No concern about 
“reproductive rights.”

It is unlawful to use coercion to gain acceptance of products 
available only through an Emergency Use Authorization, but colleges 
are confident of quick FDA approval, even though trials won’t be 

Vax
From Page 2

See VAX, Page 5
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•  On May 17, 1965, after a 
two-year investigation, the 
FBI declares the supposedly 
pornographic lyrics of 
“Louie Louie” to be officially 
unintelligible. 

•  On May 18, 1980, Mount 
St. Helens, a volcanic peak 
in southwestern Washington, 
violently erupts. The massive 
blast killed 57 people and 
leveled nearly all vegetation 
as far as 12 miles away.

•  On May 19, 1997, a 3-year-
old boy dies of avian influenza 
in Hong Kong. Before the 
outbreak was controlled, six 
people were dead and 1.6 
million domestic fowl were 
destroyed. The virus mutated 
and caused 62 more human 
deaths in Asia by 2005.

•  On May 20, 2007, Fox’s 
long-running animated series 
“The Simpsons” airs its 400th 
episode. “The Simpsons” 
debuted in December 1989 
with a special Christmas 
show, “Simpsons Roasting 
on an Open Fire.” Its success 
paved the way for other 
adult-oriented animated 
series, notably “King of the 
Hill,” “The Family Guy” and 
“South Park.”

•  On May 21, 1955, then-
unknown singer Chuck 
Berry pays his first visit to 
a recording studio and cuts 
“Maybellene.” The song 
became a No. 1 R&B hit and 
a top 5 pop hit. It helped that 
DJ Alan Freed played the 
record for two hours straight 
during his WINS radio show 
in New York City.

•  On May 22, 1455, the 
battle of England’s War of 
the Roses begins in St. 
Albans, 20 miles northwest of 
London. The forces of House 
of York, whose badge was a 
white rose, defeated the red-
rose House of Lancaster. 
Both families claimed the 
throne and the war would 
stretch on for 30 years. 

•  On May 23, 1934, famed 
fugitives Clyde Barrow and 
Bonnie Parker are killed 
in a police ambush near 
Sailes, Louisiana. They died 
in a two-minute fusillade 
of over 150 bullets. The 
Barrow Gang was believed 
responsible for the deaths 
of 13 people, including nine 
police officers.

(c) 2021 Hearst Communications, 
Inc. All Rights Reserved.

Clint Independent School District
Public Notice

Child Find – All children with disabilities residing 
in the State, who are in need of special education 
and related services, including children with 
disabilities attending private schools, must be 
identified, located, and evaluated. This process, 
called Child Find is the responsibility of Clint 
Independent School District where your child’s 
private or home school is located. For additional 
information, please contact the Special Education 
Dept. at josephine.angersteinguzman@clint.net.

Noticia Pública
En Busca de Niño – Cada niño con deshabilidades 
que vive en el Estado, que necesita servicios de 
educación especial, incluso niños con deshabilidades 
que asisten escuelas privadas, tienen que ser 
identificados, establecidos y evaluados. En Busca 
del Niño es la responsabilidad de el distrito escolar 
de Clint donde la escuela particular de su niño 
esta ubicada. Para información adicional, favor de 
comunicarse con el departmento de educación 
especial al josephine.angersteinguzman@clint.net.
WTCC: 05-20-21

Clint Independent School District
SPECIAL EDUCATION SERVICES
Clint Independent School District provides the following 
educational program/services to identified disabled 
children who reside within the district beginning on the 
third birthday through age twenty-one.

1) Instructional Program: including Early Childhood 
(beginning on the third birthday through age five), Resource 
(grades K-12) and Self-Contained (grades K-12)

2) Diagnostic Services
3) Transportation Services
4) Speech Therapy
5) Counseling Services
6) Adaptive Equipment Services
7) Physical Therapy
8) Occupational Therapy
9) School Health Services
10) Homebound Services

Services are provided to identified auditorial and visually 
impaired children who reside within the district from birth 
through age twenty-one and to private/home school 
students who qualify for special education services.

In compliance with the Family Educational Rights and 
Privacy Act of 1974 and Public Law 105-17, parents 
and adult students have the right to inspect educational 
records. District policies FL and FL-P provide for record 
access, confidentiality, and complaint procedures.

If you would like more information or know of a disabled 
child who is not receiving educational services, 
please contact the Special Education Director at 125 
Brown Street, Clint, Texas 79836, or josephine.
angersteinguzman@clint.net.

SERVICIOS DE
EDUCACION ESPECIAL

El distrito escolar de Clint provee los siguientes programas/ 
servicios educacionales a niños que son identificados como 
desabilitados que viven dentro del distrito comenzando con 
el tercer cumpleaños hasta los 21 años.

1) programa de instrucción: infancia temprana (comenzando 
con el tercer cumplea–os hasta la edad de cinco años), 
cuarto de recurso (K-12), y clases contenidas (K-12)
2) servicios diagnósticos
3) servicios de transportación
4) terapia de habla
5) servicios de consejo
6) servicios de equipaje adaptivo
7) terapia fisica
8) terapia ocupacional
9) servicios de salud escolar
10) servicios de clases en el hogar

Se provee servicios a niños identificados como 
desabilitados audible y visualmente que viven dentro 
del distrito desde nacimiento hasta la edad de 21 años 
y para estudiantes en clases privadas/en el hogar que 
califican para servicios de educación especial.

Conforme al Acto de Derechos y Confidencia 
Educacionales de Familia de 1974 y Ley Publica 105-
17, padres y alumnos adultos tienen el derechos de 
ver los archivos educativos. Polizas FL y FL-P explican 
los derechos, la confidencialidad, y el proceso para 
quejarse.

Si usted desea mas información o sabe de un niño/niña 
desabilitado que vive en el distrito escolar de Clint que 
no esta recibiendo servicios educacionales, favor de 
comunicarse con la Directora de Educación Especial 
en la direccion 125 Brown Street, Clint, Texas 79836, o 
al josephine.angersteinguzman@clint.net.
WTCC: 05-20-21

complete until 2022 or 2023.
The Association of American 

Physicians and Surgeons has written to 
college administrators12 urging them to 

withdraw the mandate but has received no reply. Grants from ACHA, 
which receives grants from Pfizer and CDC13, probably talk louder.

So, what can students do? Be cheerful or reluctant participants in 
a massive uncontrolled experiment and hope for the best? Seek an 
exemption? Or pause their education plans – and outrageous tuition?

There are “help wanted” signs everywhere. For learning, there are 
libraries, and more on-line opportunities will spring up. A college 
degree may be unnecessary or can wait. The biological window 
for having a family will close. How much risk of infertility should 
young people take?

__________________________________________________

The links in the digital copy of this issue, at www.wtxcc.com, are 
clickable.

1 – https://www.acha.org/ACHA/About/ACHA_News/ACHA_Recommends_
COVID-19_Vaccination_Requirements_for_Fall_2021.aspx?utm_
campaign=vaccine&utm_source=slate&utm_term=may2021&utm_
medium=email

2 – https://jpands.org/vol25no4/kempen.pdf

3 – http://www.nakim.org/israel-forums/viewtopic.php?t=270811

4 – https://www.openvaers.com/covid-data

5 – https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-
vaccine-adverse-reactions/coronavirus-vaccine-summary-of-yellow-card-
reporting

6 – https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32862058/

7 – https://www.salk.edu/news-release/the-novel-coronavirus-spike-protein-
plays-additional-key-role-in-illness/

8 – https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/33053430/

9 – https://www.ema.europa.eu/en/documents/assessment-report/covid-
19-vaccine-moderna-epar-public-assessment-report_en.pdf

10 – https://www.lifesitenews.com/news/thousands-of-women-report-
hemorrhaging-reproductive-dysfunction-miscarriage-after-corona-shots

11 – https://media.tghn.org/medialibrary/2020/11/C4591001_Clinical_
Protocol_Nov2020_Pfizer_BioNTech.pdf

12 – https://aapsonline.org/open-letter-from-physicians-to-universities-
reverse-covid-vaccine-mandates/

13 – https://www.acha.org/ACHA/Foundation/Partner_Resources/ACHA/
Foundation/Partner_Resources.aspx

__________________________________________________

Jane M. Orient obtained her undergraduate degrees in chemistry 
and mathematics from the University of Arizona in Tucson, and 
her M.D. from Columbia University College of Physicians and 
Surgeons in 1974. She has been in solo private practice since 1981 
and has served as Executive Director of the Association of American 
Physicians and Surgeons (AAPS) since 1989. She is currently 
president of Doctors for Disaster Preparedness. She is the editor 
of AAPS News, the Doctors for Disaster Preparedness Newsletter, 
and Civil Defense Perspectives, and is the managing editor of the 
Journal of American Physicians and Surgeons.

Vax
From Page 4
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Super Crossword
GEE, THANKS!

ACROSS
	 1	 Participated in a 
PAC
	 8	 Gridlock
	15	 Muffler, e.g.
	20	 “Amen to that!”
	21	 Blank-faced, as a 
comic
	22	 Gung-ho
	23	 Basic items on a 
canal boat?
	25	 Auto gear
	26	 Has it wrong
	27	 “Who is _?”
	28	 Day, to Diego
	29	 One hocking 
something
	30	 Nonclerical
	31	 Niche religion
	32	 Large-scale 
swindle?
	35	 Cubs hero Sammy
	36	 Hip dwellings
	37	 Make holy
	38	 Glowing molten 
rock?
	42	 Like acids
	43	 Rough-_ 
(unfinished)
	47	 Wintry glaze
	48	 Dundee denial
	49	 “How precious!”
	50	 “John Q.” actress 
Anne
	51	 Place to grow 
grapes
	54	 TV program about 

kings and queens?
	58	 Settles up
	59	 Assistant on an 
iPhone
	61	 Suffix with hepta-
	62	 Radius site
	63	 Granola grain
	64	 European city 
famous for post-
drinking headaches?
	69	 In history
	72	 Pot-au-_ (French 
stew)
	73	 Poem form
	74	 “Not so fast!”
	75	 Makes the 
decision
	79	 Press-on nails?
	83	 “Dream on!”
	85	 Radiant
	86	 Gun rights gp.
	87	 Old Pan Am rival
	89	 Tutu, e.g.
	90	 Comic Martha
	91	 Fill to excess
	93	 Placards that say 
“I’m only human”?
	96	 1991 Wimbledon 
champion Michael
	98	 Very light
	99	 Wry grimace
	100	Weekly time to 
play some British 
football?
	104	Chapel part
	105	In a funk
	108	Hasty glance
	109	Mac

	110	District
	111	Flowing hair
	112	Schoolyard retort
	113	Spanning structure 
bought from a catalog?
	117	Big name in 
watches
	118	Made fit, as a suit
	119	Snobbish behavior
	120	When some early 
risers go to bed
	121	Promises
	122	Works for seven

DOWN
	 1	 Insult in print
	 2	 Fictional Scarlett
	 3	 Bush fruit
	 4	 Totes, e.g.
	 5	 Intense anger
	 6	 Visual acuity 
determiner
	 7	 It may record a 
fender bender
	 8	 Fateful March day
	 9	 Grown boys
	10	 Gentle touch
	11	 Reebok rival
	12	 Neighbor of 
Andorra
	13	 Tongs may be 
placed in it
	14	 U.S. nav. officer
	15	 Auto types
	16	 Auto-cleaning 
services
	17	 Winemaking 
phase

	18	 Party hearty
	19	 Brother, in French
	24	 Use a couch
	29	 Boat landing
	31	 Like dirty chimneys
	32	 Wii user, e.g.
	33	 Nutrition fig.
	34	 Viral illness
	35	 “Good grief!”
	36	 Club swingers’ gp.
	38	 Abbr. on an 
invitation
	39	 Tony winner Kazan
	40	 Refute
	41	 Drug banned by 
MLB
	42	 Title river in a 
Jolson hit
	44	 Canyon call
	45	 “Not so fast!”
	46	 Pond critter
	49	 Gung-ho
	50	 Service song
	52	 Emmy-winning Ed
	53	 Cobble together
	55	 Wetland bird
	56	 Schoolyard retort
	57	 Salvers
	60	 Cote d’_ (nation in 
Afrique)
	65	 Two or three
	66	 Writer Buchanan
	67	 Lunged toward
	68	 Terrier type, for 
short
	69	 At a distance
	70	 Reciprocal of 
nano-

	71	 YOLO part
	76	 Smug sort
	77	 Gull relative
	78	 Match parts
	80	 Loses all one’s 
moolah
	81	 Alert
	82	 Tale
	84	 Topic
	88	 Lopsided
	91	 In _ (as placed)
	92	 Prefix with 
puncture
	93	 Actress 
Wasikowska
	94	 Electrical units
	95	 Susceptible to 
being misplaced
	97	 Magnate
	98	 Bewildered
	100	Gorbachev’s wife
	101	Perturb
	102	“Capeesh?”
	103	Software package
	104	Have life
	105	_ Hawkins Day
	106	Teen turmoil
	107	Judges to be
	110	Tallies (up)
	111	Goalie glove
	113	GPS graphic
	114	Certain URL 
ending
	115	Singer Des’_
	116	Lacerate

Answer Page 4

By Steve Escajeda
Special to the Courier

This September will mark the 20th 
anniversary of the 9/11 attacks on New 
York and Washington D.C. 

And though the event devastated most 
Americans, with the passing of time, the 
memories have faded and normal life 
eventually returned for all of us.

It’s the same with 2020. The Covid-19-
dominated year is almost totally behind us 
now, but it left a long list of casualties in its 
wake. And like 9/11, we will pick ourselves 
up, dust ourselves off, and slowly get back 
to living our normal lives again.

Back in March of 2020, one of the first 
signs that our lives were about to change 
drastically was the sudden cancellation of 
sporting events. 

When large organizations voluntarily 

El Pasoans are ready for sports to get back to normal
shut things down and start losing money 
– you know it’s serious. One by one, 
basketball, baseball, soccer, golf, the 
Olympics, and so on, called it quits until 
further notice.

Well, it appears as if further notice is 
finally here.

Little by little, sports are returning all 
across the U.S., and more and more, we’re 
seeing fans return to the stadiums, fields 
and arenas across the country.

In El Paso, it’s no different.
After a year off, the El Paso Chihuahuas 

and Locomotive baseball and soccer 
teams have returned to action.

And with the CDC telling us we 
longer have to wear masks or even social 
distance, we can almost see normalcy on 
the horizon.

That includes a normal return to high 
school sports. This last high school 
year was filled with postponements, 

cancellations and utter confusion. It looks 
like things will pretty much return to 
normal in the fall.

If there’s any sports organization that 
appears to be ready to get back to business 
it’s UTEP.

I know that on the field of play, the 
Miners have been awful. The football and 
basketball teams are barely competitive 
and the attendance was dropping 
drastically in both sports.

But thanks to the generosity of certain 
individuals, things are returning, and 
changing, for the better.

Don’t forget that the Sun Bowl went 
through a bunch of renovations for 
last season. Thanks to a $5.1 million 
donation from Paul and Alejandra De 
la Vega Foster, the Sun Bowl has been 
renovated to include new luxury suites, 
club box seats, a bar area, and many other 
improvements.

Even the press box received an air 
conditioning unit. Finally, after over 20 
years of roasting in a still-hot September 
press box, it’ll be a joy covering games in 
comfort. 

A lot of these improvements were ready 
for last season. But we all know what 
happened to last season.

So this fall will be the first real time 
UTEP fans will get to enjoy the new 
stadium. Hopefully the football team will 
give the fans another reason to want to go 
to the games.

In an improvement for the players, 
the Laufenberg family, through the 
Luke Laufenberg Fight Scholarship, is 
building a Nutrition Station at the Larry 
K. Durham Center. 

Luke, a UTEP football player who died 
of cancer at 23 a couple years ago, spent 
time at Texas A&M and was impressed 
with their training table and especially the 
protein shakes. His family is making sure 
a similar shake bar is built for the UTEP 
football team.

The UTEP basketball program just went 
through the process of hiring a new coach. 
Joe Golding has come into town with a 
whirlwind of energy and an enthusiastic 
approach to turning the Miners’ basketball 
fortunes around.

While he tries to get his Miners to look 
good on the court, the actual court itself 
will be looking good.

Thanks to a donation from the Jim 
Cardwell family, the Don Haskins Center 
floor will be replaced with a full-court 
design showing off the Franklin Mountains 
and the famous star. It will also feature Don 
Haskins’ signature on one end of the court 
and the words “Glory Road” on the other. 

The Haskins Center will also be 
renovated with special luxury courtside 
seating, replacement banners will be hung 
atop the building and improvements will 
be done in the concourse area.

So El Paso is slowly recovering from 
the year of Covid-19. And it’s no secret 
that El Pasoans love their sports.

It’s great to see that both will tackle this 
new “post covid” era hand-in-hand.

Briefs
From Page 1

Manager. In addition to his role as an SISD Trustee, Guerra 
served on the Planning and Zoning Committee for the City 
of Socorro, the Socorro Foundation Board of Directors and 
the Parks and Recreation Board for the City of Socorro.
•  Cynthia Ann Najera is the District 2 representative and 
is serving her fourth term on the board. She has been a 
Socorro ISD parent for the past 12 years and is a former 
parent liaison from Horizon Heights Elementary. Najera 
is a District volunteer and past volunteer coordinator for 
Americas High School and Horizon Heights Elementary 
School.
•  Michael A. Najera is an at-large representative. He is 
Executive Director of Client Transformation at Change 
Healthcare, a provider of revenue and payment cycle 
management and clinical information exchange solutions 
in the U.S. healthcare system. He has over 25 years of 
healthcare finance and operations experience. He has an 
undergraduate degree in accounting and an MBA. A district 
parent and volunteer, Najera has been heavily involved with 
Socorro ISD since 2004.

Tornillo ISD gains education partner 
The Tornillo Independent School District (TISD) is joining 

forces with the Institute for Learning (IFL) at the University 
of Pittsburgh to co-design a plan for growing our 6th 
through 8th grade mathematics program. The IFL received 
a planning grant from the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation 
to support the co-design of multi-year implemantion plan for 
our middle school math curriculum. Mr. Rodrigo Portillo, 
Assistant Superintendent, is coordinating the project for the 
TISD. Teachers and administrators will be collaborating 
with a team of individuals from the IFL to utilize Texas GO 
Math! for creating a stimulating and engaging math program 
for students.

– Rachel Aguilar

A tight fit
A 1,034 square foot townhouse was for sale in the Shepherds 
Bush section of London with an asking price of 950,000 
pounds ($1.3 million). But this is no sprawling five-story 
pied-à-terre; in fact, it’s just six-feet wide.. The real estate 
agency that’s listing the property says it is “quite probably 
the thinnest house in London.” It does have three bedrooms, 
including a third-floor master bedroom that is six feet, two 
inches wide and almost 21 feet long. Two additional bedrooms 
are located on the first floor; one is a not so spacious eight 
feet by six feet and the other is about 16 and a half feet by 
five feet, ten inches. The lone bathroom takes up the entire 
second floor. 

– John Grimaldi
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DEAR DR. ROACH: I ran across a recent article of yours about 
carotid artery stenosis. In this article you state that “there is 
no miracle food, drink or 
supplement that can clear out 
arteries.” This is actually not 
true. I’d like to point out Dr. 
Dean Ornish’s work as well as 
Dr. Caldwell Esselstyn’s work 
on heart disease. Both doctors 
showed regression in coronary 
plaques in their patients who 
followed a whole food plant-
based diet. One young patient 
who suffered a heart attack 
even saw complete reversal in his coronary artery blockage on a 
whole food plant-based diet. I’d encourage you to check out their 
studies and books if you haven’t done so already. Their work is 
very encouraging and shows that we do not have to succumb to 
heart disease. – K.G.

I appreciate your writing to give me a chance to make my point 
a little more clearly.

I do want to emphasize that the patient was asking specifically 
about YouTube videos for “food, drinks and diet regimens that 
clear arteries.” I have seen some of these, which say, for example, 
all you need is a cup a day of lemon juice and turmeric to clear 
your arteries. There are health-care professionals in the media 
who tout simple cures to reverse heart disease. These are what I 
refer to when I say there are no miracle cures.

That is not what you are referring to in the work of Drs. Ornish 
and Esselstyn. Theirs was a significant lifestyle intervention, not 
a miracle supplement. Dr. Esselstyn did a small, uncontrolled 
observational study; Dr. Ornish did a small controlled study. In 
the Esselstyn study, the diet was quite restrictive:

“Initially the intervention avoided all added oils and processed 
foods that contain oils, fish, meat, fowl, dairy products, avocado, 
nuts and excess salt. Patients were also asked to avoid sugary 
foods (sucrose, fructose and drinks containing them, refined 
carbohydrates, fruit juices, syrups, and molasses). Subsequently, 
we also excluded caffeine and fructose.”

The Ornish study had a similar completely vegetarian diet, 
but 10% of calories from fat was allowed. In addition, there was 
(as there was not in Esselstyn) mandatory stress reduction time, 
and all smokers in the study quit. This study’s results, proven by 
angiography, showed reversal in coronary blockages by 3% in five 
years, compared with 12% worsening in the control group in the 
same time.

Esselstyn analyzed the study by those judged adherent and 
nonadherent. For any subject who was judged nonadherent, 
62% had coronary events. Less than 1% of adherent subjects 
experienced an adverse event.

Together, these studies show that in a group of extraordinarily 
motivated study subjects, coronary lesions can undergo regression 
with a multi-interventional approach including profound diet 
changes and sometimes other lifestyle interventions. These aren’t 
miracle diets. It’s an entire dramatic change in lifestyle.

Extreme lifestyle changes are not necessary to show benefit. In the 
PREDIMED study, a Mediterranean-style diet was recommended, 
with high amounts of fruits, vegetables, legumes, olive oil and 
nuts, with less red and processed meat, less commercial baked 
goods and spread fats, and less soft drinks. Those who were 
recommended this diet had fewer heart attacks, strokes and death 
than those who were in the control group and were recommended 
a low-fat diet.

________________________________________________

Dr. Roach regrets that he is unable to answer individual questions, 
but will incorporate them in the column whenever possible. Readers 
may email questions to ToYourGoodHealth@med.cornell.edu. (c) 
2021 North America Synd., Inc. All Rights Reserved.

No miracle supplement 
can cure heart disease

Comix
OUT ON A LIMB By Gary Kopervas

AMBER WAVES By Dave T. Phipps

THE SPATS By Jeff Pickering

R.F.D. By Mike Marland

TIGER By Bud Blake

to the Independent Party, then 
Democratic, then Republican 
again, then “no party affiliation,” 

then settling on Republican. He 
is calling Cheney and Romney, 
with their party pedigrees, 
RINOs. Remember Ronald 
Reagan (a Democrat before he 
was a Republican) advocating 
the inclusive “big tent” concept? 

Franken
From Page 2

Now the Don and his capos have 
set the tent on fire.

______________________

(c) 2021 Bob Franken. 
Distributed by King Features 
Syndicate, Inc.

adequately measured. 
“Public preschool programs 

can potentially compensate 
for the home environments of 
disadvantaged children,” Heckman 
said. “No public preschool program 
can provide the environments and 
the parental love and care of a 

functioning family and the lifetime 
benefits that ensue.”

All of this would suggest taking 
a cautious approach focused on 
the least-advantaged kids rather 
than moving full-speed ahead on 

Lowry
From Page 3

a massive federal expenditure to 
get as many kids into daycare 
and pre-K as possible, probably 
through the existing structure of 
public schools. 

But, in a desperate rush to 
spend another $4 trillion, Joe 
Biden wants his New Deal for 

kids – whether it’s good for them 
or not. 

______________________

Rich Lowry is editor of the 
National Review. (c) 2021 by 
King Features Synd., Inc.
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If you’ve been waiting for 
copies of military records so 
you can apply for benefits 
from the Department of 
Veterans Affairs, you’ve likely 
been waiting for a long time. 
Unfortunately, your wait might 
continue, depending on the 
reason for your request.

Due to COVID, the National 
Personnel Records Center is 
closed, with a 10% staffing 
level and a backlog of half 
a million records requests. 
Most of the 60 million older 
records are on paper, so 
they must be accessed and 
touched by humans. The only 
exceptions are emergencies: 
burials, medical treatments 
or homeless veterans who are 
trying to get into a homeless 
shelter.

For anything else, the NPRC 
is specifically requesting that 
you don’t ask for records. If it’s 

records research, corrections to 
records or replacement medals, 
it’s not an emergency... at least 
for the NPRC.

I can foresee situations where 
getting medal replacements 
for an elderly, ill veteran 
might well be considered an 
emergency if that veteran 
wants to see his medals one 
last time, and tell stories and 
maybe give them in person 
to a grandchild.

If you have a genuine 
emergency, as defined by the 
NPRC, you’ll need to submit 
a Standard Form 180, Request 
Pertaining to Military Records 
(find it online). Sign it and then 
fax it to (314) 801-0764.

The good news is that newer 
records might be online. Check 
www.archives.gov, click 
Veterans’ Service Records, 
then click on More Ways to 
Get Service Records on the 
left.

It could be much worse: In 
1973, up to 18 million files 
were destroyed in a fire the St. 
Louis record center. Plus, VA 
had loaned the NPRC millions 
of records, which also went up 

in smoke. 
Over time they’ve tried to 

re-create those records using 
auxiliary sources, but the 
Certificate of Service they 
send you contains only basic 
service information – like a 
Little League participation 
trophy.

____________________

(c) 2021 King
Features Synd., Inc.

Why such a long wait
for copies of records

•  If you’re reattaching a 
button to shorts or pants, 
try using dental floss, the 
unwaxed kind. It’s much 
stronger, and can hold the 
button better than regular 
thread. Use a marker to 
darken it if the color is an 
issue.

•  Here’s a great way to get 
a longer life from a bar of 
soap: Press the plastic top 
of a pop bottle into one 
side of a wet bar of soap. 
When you set the bar down 
in your soap dish, put it 
plastic side down. This way, 
the bar doesn’t sit in any 
residual water and turn into 
a goopy mush. The plastic 
top comes out easily if you 
need to remove it.” – Y.P. in 
Illinois

•  Store brooms either handle 
down or on a hook that allows 
the bristles to suspend over 
the floor. When brooms rest 
their bristles on the floor, it 
bends them and breaks the 
ends. Broken ends make it 
hard for the broom to work 
efficiently.

•  “After a recent bathroom 
redecoration, we had a 
toilet paper holder left over. I 
mounted it on the wall in my 
shop, and I use it to dispense 
twine. It’s actually working 
well and is the perfect size, 
since it’s not really wide 
enough for more than one 
duct tape roll.” – A.L. in 
Texas

•  It’s easy to leave a group 
text chain on an iPhone. 
There’s a setting for this. 
It’s not as easy on an 
Android phone, but it’s 
doable. Simply mute the 
conversation and delete 
the text thread. If you have 
a big family group and 
you’re getting too many 
notifications, you can always 
mute the conversation 
until you’re finished with 
whatever you’re doing. 

Send your tips to Now Here’s a 
Tip, 628 Virginia Drive, Orlando, 
FL 32803. (c) 2021 King Features 
Synd., Inc.
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